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LONDON COUNCIL FOR ADULT EDUCATION

Galleria Postal Outlet • P.O. Box 23174, 355 Wellington St. • London, ON • N6A 5N9 
Serving Adult Learners since 1945
General Meeting, September 18, 2012
Location: London Public Library, Stevenson & Hunt A room
Present: Kristen Caschera (London Public Library), Anne Walker (WIL Employment Connections), Ashley Patterson (WIL Employment Connections), Jason Lazar (WIL Employment Connections), Carolyn Young (Western Continuing Studies), Donna Moore (Western Degree/Credit Studies and Toastmasters), Jane Elliott (Ontario Works), Beverly Payne (Thames Valley District School Board), Heather Jeffrey (Hutton House), Gloria Pickering (Goodwill Ontario Great Lakes). 

Regrets: Amanda Burdick, Nancy McQuillan, Kym Wolfe

1. Kristen Caschera, the new Chair of the Council welcomed everyone to the first meeting of the 2012-13 year.   She advised everyone that she had created a Facebook page and she will continue to update this page.  The link is facebook.com/londoncouncilforadulteducation and if you have updates, you can send them to Kristen to have them added.  She would like to see more people accessing this page – so please “Like” it (-:

Kristen acknowledged the resignation of Tom Crouch from the Council and solicited volunteers for a new Chairperson for the Learner Awards Ceremony committee.

Kristen also reminded everyone of the new format for the General Meetings this year.  The meetings will be held every second month rather than every month so the next meeting is November 20.

2. Member Updates

Gloria Pickering reported that Wed Sept 19, 2012 is 50% off Sale Day at Goodwill.  Also, there has been a manager hired for the café that will open soon on the street level of the Goodwill building.  All of the employment counselors and workshop facilitators are working hard in support of the job seekers.

Goodwill opened a Job Connection Employment Resource Centre at the Sherwood Forest Mall location and it is staffed and ready to serve clients.

Beverly Payne reported on the Self Study program, the Gateway to Learning, the Specialized Language Training program and a new Child Care Program that joins with the Food and Hospitality program, the Law Enforcement program, the Retail Programs and the Health Care for Professionals program. Interested people can contact Beverly Payne at b.payne@tvdsb.on.ca 519-452-2000 Ext 69718 or Tracy Anderson at slt@tvdsb.on.ca 519-452-2000 Ext 59725.

Heather Jeffrey stated that the Hutton House Pottery Sale will be held on November 3 at the Wonderland Road location. Hutton House is celebrating their 60 year anniversary and they continue to offer programs including GPS for youth and other education programs including financial literacy.

Ashley Patterson spoke about the job search workshop and their program for Internationally Trained Individuals.  WIL also offers GED pre-tests and test preparation. 

There is a fairly new program for internationally trained individuals who are seeking credentials in Canada.  This is a loan program administered by the Access Centre for Regulated Employment.

Ann Walker’s last day as an employee of WIL Employment Connections is Friday September 21, 2012 but Ann will continue to participate in the LCAE as an independent representative.

Jane Elliott reported that the Ontario Works report will be available on October 1.  It will be presented to the Community Services Committee and then will be available on the City of London’s website.

Carolyn Young reported that Western Continuing Studies started 2 weeks ago with the biggest start in their history.  This includes the post degree/diploma programs and the professional development programs.  

She also said that they had a significant increase in online learning programs and they also are extremely popular.  Carolyn handed out a Continuing Studies Catalogue.

This year was the launch of the Michael Micks bursary and they had 13 applications for this award.  Carolyn wanted to acknowledge the support of the community partners who encouraged people to apply for this bursary. There are some other possibilities of future bursaries that may be offered.

Donna Moore said that there was a new group of SAGE students and they had their first social event on Sept 8 and they are looking forward to more activities and a continuation of the support that the members provide to each other.

From the Toastmasters perspective, Donna reported that there are lots of students who will be starting to build their confidence by attending the Toastmasters meetings.  Donna told the group that there are opportunities to participate in Toastmasters meetings in the early morning, at noon, after work and at various locations throughout the city.  If anyone wants more information, please contact Donna.

The library closed the Employment Resource Centres that were located in their branches and they are dealing with the effects of this.  There were 5 FTE’s who were displaced due to this.

Next meeting:  Tuesday November 20, 2012
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